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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 South Bondi Tamarama Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

24 
February 
2021 

Council to investigate the 
proposal to create an Art and 
Photographical exhibition that 
responds to the Corona Virus 
pandemic that has impacted our 
nation, with focus of the 
exhibition on inspiring our 
community and youth to take 
part or enrol in outdoor mental 
health and well-being programs. 

 

 
This request was forwarded to Council’s Curator & Visual Arts Coordinator who is 
happy to discuss this request further and possible funding options the Precinct may 
choose to pursue for this project. Liz Reidy can be contacted on 
Elizabeth.Reidy@waverley.nsw.gov.au 
 
Liz has also provided the following information: 
 
Council has been working with Bondi Surf Club for their Club Life Photo comp that 
launches this Friday 28 May – the focus is very much about the framework outlined by 
the South Bondi Tamarama Precinct. 
 
At present Council are about to partner with Head On photography festival for 
another outdoor photography exhibition and festival in November. They’re running a 
pretty big photo comp for adults and another for children as well. 
 
We’ve also got our youth art prize opening next week and installing now, which we 
run for the youth in the area as well. 
 

Customer Service 
and 
Organisational 
Improvement 

 

Action in 
progress 

24 
February 
2021 

It was reported that a resident 
sharing a fence with council lane 
ways at Jackaman and Watson 
street was seeking clarification if 
Council was responsible with the 
upkeep of these fences. 
 
 
 

Any boundary fence that abuts a public road, drainage reserve or recreational reserve, 
i.e. public land is solely the responsibility of the adjoining property owner to maintain 
and replace fencing.  
 
This is covered under the Dividing Fences Act where Councils are an exempt entity in 
relation to responsibility and cost of ownership and maintenance of dividing fences.  
 
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Finalised 
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